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Present: Pat Panarese, Dottie Izard, Melody Hernan, Caroline Zimmer, Jan Rose, Rose Rankin, Pat Schafer, and Mary Jo Adcock.
President Pat Panarese opened the meeting at 5:30PM and led us in prayer.
Refreshments today were provided by our hostess, Pat Panarese.
Reports
Secretary: Melody Hernan read the minutes from October 5, 2021.  The minutes were approved.
Treasurer: Caroline Zimmer reported that our balance is $9,753.92 as of September 30, 2021.
Layettes: Pat Panarese reported there are no changes at this time.
Funeral Luncheon: Pat Schafer reported there have been no funeral luncheons.
Sunshine: Mary Jo Adcock reported that Donna Capps sent out 7 cards for November.  There were 4 get well cards, 2 thinking of you cards, and 1 Sympathy card.  Donna has plenty of stamps and cards.
Old Business
Camp Ondessont: The Belleville Diocese Council of Catholic Women gathered at Camp Ondessont on October 13, 2021.  Mary Wayer, Pat Schafer, and Pat Panarese attended the meeting.  Pat Panarese reported that it was a good program and that Bishop Michael Mc Govern was present.  Next year the meeting will be held in Pinckneyville, IL. 
Mary’s Table:  Jan Rose reported that everything is going well.  There will be another donation to the building fund soon.

New Business
Neuman Center:  Pat Panarese said she had received a request for a donation.  We decided to make a $200.00 donation to the Neuman Center.
Bazaar: Pat Panarese reported that she has most of the needed items for the lunch.  She still needs to bag crackers and buy a few more soup ingredients.  Caroline Zimmer has money bags ready and labeled for the event.  Pat Panarese has sold presale lunch tickets totaling $288.00.  We have the needed volunteers for the day.  There will be some vendors, the White Elephant sale, a bake sale, the remaining cookbooks will be for sale, the pecans, Mary Jo Adcock will sell jewelry donated by her daughter, Anita.  Presale of the raffle tickets netted $764.00.
Parish Mission:  This is scheduled for February 20-24th. This mission is for both St. Mary the Immaculate Conception and St. Barbara’s Churches.  Pat Panarese would like to meet with the ladies of St. Barbara’s Parish in January.  
Cookie Walk:  This event is scheduled for December 5, 2021.  We reviewed our plans for the breakfast.  Breakfast casserole, grapes, juice and coffee will be served.  Cookies will be $6.00 per pound.  We will announce the Cookie Walk/Breakfast in the church bulletin.  Parishioners will be asked to donate cookies for the event.
Priests Meeting:  Priests of our diocese will be meeting here on November 2, 2021.  Pat Schafer reported that Father Nick Junker has asked CCW to provide breakfast and help set up for their lunch.  We decided on breakfast casserole, grapes, donuts, coffee and juice.  We will make iced tea and lemonade to go along with their Panera Bread luncheon.
The next meeting will be December 2, 2021 at 5:30PM.  
Our hostess will be Jan Rose.
Pat Panarese closed the meeting at 7:20PM and led us in prayer.
